

1200 G Street, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20005 P: 202-628-6380 F: 202-393-5453 W: www.atis.org

Chairman John Donovan AT&T

First Vice Chairman Nick Adamo Cisco Systems

Second Vice Chairman Thomas Sawanobori Verizon

Treasurer

Joseph Hanley

Telephone and Data
Systems

President & Chief Executive Officer Susan M. Miller ATIS

Vice President of Finance & Operations William J. Klein June 16, 2011

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Marlene H. Dortch Secretary Federal Communications Commission Office of the Secretary 445 12th Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: CC Docket No. 95-155 Ex Parte Presentation

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On June 15, 2011, representatives from the Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions (ATIS) SMS/800 Number Administration Committee (SNAC) held a call with representatives from the Federal Communications Commission's (Commission) Wireline Competition Bureau (WCB). The purpose of this call was to discuss situations in which the direct transfer of toll free numbers may be appropriate.

Among the situations discussed by the ATIS SNAC were ones in which: (1) toll free numbers are mistakenly returned to the spare pool and picked up by other carriers; (2) there are fraudulent or unauthorized transfers of toll free numbers or in which there are inadvertent transfers of shared use numbers; and (3) there are legitimate mergers, acquisitions, bankruptcies, and other business transfers. ATIS SNAC also noted that it had previously indicated that advertising misprints may present another situation in which the direct transfer of numbers may be warranted but explained that this situation is one that can be accommodated under the existing industry guidelines.

The following representatives from the WCB were present at this meeting: Ann Stevens, Deputy Chief, Competition Policy Division; Michelle Sclater, Attorney Advisor; and Heather Hendrickson, Attorney Advisor.

Attending on behalf of the ATIS SNAC were: SNAC Co-Chair David Greenhaus, Director of Regulatory Affairs, 800 Response Information Services; SNAC Co-Chair Jon Durst, Manager, Verizon Business; Yvonne Reigle, Director, ATIS; and Thomas Goode, General Counsel, ATIS.

Pursuant to the Commission's rules, one copy of this letter is being filed electronically for inclusion in the public record of the above-referenced proceedings.

Sincerely,

Thomas Goode

cc: Ann Stevens Michelle Sclater Heather Hendrickson

The Sal